

Postal address: P O Box 13, Terrigal, NSW. 2260 Issue 4, August, 2014



President Di writes . . .

May I begin by thanking our outgoing Committee members for their dedication and commitment to all their roles throughout the past year. It is a pleasure to welcome all who have joined our 2014-15 Committee after our recent AGM held in June. We look forward to a productive twelve months together.

We have been thrilled to welcome so many new bowlers to our Club this year. What a joy it has been to watch their confidence and ability grow as they join us each week on the green! I am particularly grateful to those new members who have accepted positions this year. Lyndall Hegarty was elected Secretary and is already meeting the many challenges in her path. In her role as Publicity Officer, Liz Blake has been quick to swing into action and has accepted the responsibility for publishing this fourth edition of the *Terrigal Twitter*. I know you will enjoy reading it.

Club Championships and Competitions for 2014 are well under way and we congratulate all who have experienced success. Selection has asked for names of those who are interested in playing Pennants in 2015. I urge you to consider putting your name forward so that Selection can begin trials for next year's season.

Di Fernance

LIFE MEMBER PAM ISON



Congratulations Pam! Pam and Ray moved from Beecroft to Tarragal Glen Retirement Village in 1995 with Ray eventually persuading Pam to play bowls. Pam enjoys Arts and Crafts. She has two sons and nine grandchildren. Her favourite song is *Someone to Watch Over Me*. Pam is a worthy recipient of this award and I know she was very honoured to receive it. She has been a past President, Secretary and Treasurer. We hope that Pam enjoys many more years of bowling.

COMMITTEE: 2014-2015.

President: Di Fernance Vice Presidents: Rose Bendall

Mo Costar

Secretary: Lyndall Hegarty

Asst..Secretary: Betty Fardy
Treasurer: Pam Colbran
Match Com. Rayna Naish
Jan Benoit

Pam Ison (Chair)

Selection . Lyn Wagner

Keryl Gregor Jeanette Younie Julia Silvia

Gwen Hardwick (Chair)

Social: Dallas Hughes, Antonia Zappia, Robyn Ivers, Valerie Davis, Yvonne McHugh, Claire Menere, Sue Leonard, Naida Cauhey, Robyne Small, Lorraine Murphy (**Chair**)

Delegates: Valerie Davis, Lyndall Hegarty. Di

Fernance

Welfare: Robyn Ivers Publicity: Liz Blake.

Introducing Our



New Secretary

Lyndall Hegarty has taken on the role of Secretary for our club. Lyndall is ready for the challenge.

Lyndall and her husband Brian have been on the coast for two years. She enjoys reading, swimming, playing bridge, singing, watching Master Chef and New Tricks. Such a busy lady and still has time to play bowls.

LOVE IS IN THE AIR



Congratulations to Wendy Brennan (Emma Darcy) who was inducted into the Romantic Novelists' Hall Of Fame in Sydney at the weekend.

VALE BETTY JURY





Sadly we lost one of our members, Betty Jury who had been a member of Terrigal for about twenty years. Betty was a very popular member and she will be missed dearly.

2014 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS







MAJOR SINGLES – Gwen Hardwick – Congratulations! **MAJOR TRIPLES** - Congratulations to Wendy Brennan, Di Fernance and Andree Simpson winners of the 2014 Major Triples.

MINOR PAIRS - Congratulations Mo Costar and Jan Benoit winners of the Minor Pairs.

PAST PRESIDENTS' DAY.



In July we had a great day with many clubs on the coast for Past Presidents' Day. Fun day and good bowls with plenty of prizes to be won with many players going home with a prize. Great day played in good spirits and good competition.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LADIES

Robyn Searson, Lyn Day, Jan Clifton, Pam Sydenham, Irene Rundle and Robyne Small. We hope you enjoy your bowls with us and we look forward to playing with you. I think President Di managed to recruit a new player at our Afternoon Tea last Thursday too. Welcome back to players returning from holidays and sickness.

MINOR / SENIOR CARNIVAL Friday 25th July, 2014

The day started with 64 players, little rain, but that didn't dampen anyone's enthusiasm. Great day of bowls and speaking as a beginner I learnt a lot and had heaps of fun.









2013/14 COMMITTEE THANK YOU LUNCHEON

On Friday 13th June, twenty - six members of our outgoing Committee met together to reflect on a very successful year. Opportunity was provided for ladies to win a bottle of wine via a short trivia quiz before sharing a delicious smorgasboard selection of fresh seafood, gourmet meats and salads. This was followed by a table laden with sweet treats and, to ease the conscience, a fresh fruit platter. President Dianne took the opportunity to thank all present for the valuable contribution they have made to our Club.







OUR MEN WIN THE PAT GEARY SHIELD 2014

Congratulations to Darren Morrison, Adam Pinkerton, Grant Spurway, Jeff Watson and Miro Perovic who played in the victorious Zone 15 team against Newcastle, Hunter and Mid North Coast at Coffs Harbour recently. They now proceed to the State Interzone playoffs to be held at Dubbo on 12th to 14th September. We congratulate them and wish them even more success at Dubbo!

MARKET DAY 29/07/14





Market Day was an outstanding success. Due to the hard work and generosity of our members and the support of Club Ltd. \$2500 will be presented to our elected charity for 2014, the *Look Good Feel Better* program for cancer patients.

REGIONAL WINNERS





Our Senior Fours team of Julia Silvia, Tess Koutsellis, Pam Colbran and Gwen Hardwick were successful at the Regional Play Offs held at Halekulani on Monday 4th August. with a score of 26 - 8 over a Belmont team, who represented Lake Macquarie District. Thanks to Michael Foley for organising a practice game with the male players prior to the playoff. Bags are packed in readiness for the State Play Offs at Tuncurry in the last week of October. Fund Raising is under way. Congratulations to you all!

FATHER'S DAY MIXED BOWLS

You are most welcome to join us for a game of Mixed Bowls on Sunday, 31st August to celebrate Father's Day. Cost to players will be \$15. Play will commence at 1.00pm with a short break for afternoon tea. At the conclusion of the day's play, we will come into the Club to share a meal and participate in some entertainment. Non playing partners are welcome to join us for Dinner, the cost of which is \$12.00.

We acknowledge our Sponsors LJ Hooker Terrigal & Avoca Beach.

